
SCS HB 926 -- DEALER LICENSE PLATES

This bill allows use of specified motor vehicle dealer license
plates on cars used by customers while their vehicles are being
serviced or repaired by the motor vehicle dealer.

The bill allows any Missouri resident to receive license plates
with the official lineman emblem. The resident must annually apply
and pay a $25 fee to the Association of Missouri Electric
Cooperatives for authorization of use of the emblem. The fee must
be used solely for financial assistance for lineman training
programs and anyone issued license plates with the emblem prior to
the effective date of the bill must apply and pay the fee to
continue to have the emblem displayed upon the renewal of his or
her license plates.

This bill allows any Missouri resident to receive license plates
with the official utility worker emblem. The resident must
annually apply and pay a $25 fee to the Missouri Association of
Municipal Utilities for authorization of use of the emblem. The
fee must be used solely for financial assistance for utility worker
training programs and anyone issued license plates with the emblem
prior to the effective date of the bill must apply and pay the fee
to continue to have the emblem displayed upon the renewal of his or
her license plates.

Rules and criteria for license plate design such as the use of
reflective material, common color schemes, and aesthetic
attractiveness are specified in the bill.


